

CLEE ST MARGARET PARISH COUNCIL

From: Locum Clerk Heather Coonick, Hopton Gate Cottage, Haytons Bent, Ludlow SY8 2BE
Tel: 07817 607 355 email: clerk@clee.org.uk

Chair’s Report Financial Year 2021 – 2022

This report will be summarised at our Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 28 March.  If you have any views please come to the meeting or send a communication to the clerk.

The Parish Council

Current members of the Parish Council are:

Mike Hardingham (Chair)	Tamsin Osler (Vice Chair)
John Heighway	Ian Heighway			Ken Jackson	
Scarlett Penn	Helen Robinson

I would like to pay tribute to the late Councillor Shalynn Pearson who so tragically passed away towards the end of last year. She was an extremely hardworking member of the council and is much missed by the council and wider community.

Heather Coonick is our locum Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer.   Many thanks to Jon Kail who is our internal auditor. Official communications to the Council, or request for items to be discussed by the Council, should be made to the Clerk by e-mail or post.

In normal times, the Parish Council meets at least six times a year.  All members of the Parish are legally entitled (and welcome) to attend to observe our proceedings, and there is a short section at the beginning of each council meeting where members of the Parish can raise issues.

Minutes are posted on the main notice board in the centre of the village and are published on the Community Website (www.clee.org.uk).

Finance – 2021/2022 Accounts

Fully detailed accounts are available upon request from the clerk, however the main figures are:

	
	Year 2020/21
	
	Year 2019/20

	Balance Brought Forward - 1.4.2020
	 £       22,820 
	
	 £       21,546 

	Income
	 £       14,159 
	
	 £       19,894 

	Expenditure
	 £       11,217 
	
	 £       18,619 

	Balance Carried Forward  - 31.3.2021 (Cash in hand and at bank)
	 £       25,762 
	
	 £       22,820 

	
	
	
	

	Assets Register:
	
	
	

	Clee Liberty Common
	 £     108,000 
	
	 £     108,000 

	Bracken Crusher
	 £         3,250 
	
	 £         3,250 

	Hargreaves Lansdown Investments
	 £     126,085 
	
	 £     108,660 

	HL cash
	 £         1,020 
	
	 £             834 

	Total Assets
	 £     238,355 
	
	 £     220,744 




Our budget for next year has expenditure of £11,625 and predicted income of £13,850, which is similar to the actual expenditure and income this year.  We are unlikely to ask for a Parish Precept (the local component of council tax) in the foreseeable future. 
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]

Other Parish Council Business – Main points

Village Roads:	We continue to press Shropshire Council Roads Department to clear blocked road drains and deal with potholes.

Communication:	We have set up a Parish Council Google Group and will debate at the Annual Meeting whether future communications from Council to Parish can be mostly via this medium, with paper arrangements for those with no access to email.

The Common:	We continue to keep bracken and gorse from claiming an ever larger proportion of the common.  Our management scheme will be discussed at the Annual Parish Meeting.
	
NATS:	Every 5 years we negotiate an RPI-based uplift of the rental payment for the mast, this will be finalised at the end of March 2022 once the February ONS figures are available (it is expected to be nearly 20%).

OUC Project:	Phase 2 (the Delivery Phase) of the Our Upland Commons (Our Common Cause) Project is under way.  We have received some bracken and gorse control equipment from this fund, and the Project has paid for an archaeological survey of Nordy Bank and other features of the Common.

Planning:	There have been several applications in the last year. Details can be found on the “Planning Tracker” section of the Council Website (www.clee.org.uk). 

Website:	Thanks are due to Karen Slater, our volunteer website manager, for maintaining the Community website (www.clee.org.uk). Thanks also to Ruby Reseigh for the Clee Pigeon Parish Newsletter (from the website or rubyreseigh@gmail.com).

Defibrillators:	Many thanks to Sue Kail for her work in relation to the Defibrillators and the Rapid Response system.  Also, to the other volunteers (Rob Woods and Len Matthews) who are part of the programme.  We need more volunteers to receive CPR/Defibrillator training and to join the Rapid Response Team.

Rights of Way:	For the record: we last renewed our Statutory Declaration regarding Public Rights of Way across the Common in late 2015; we will need to do it again before 2026.

Retirement:	This report, and the forthcoming Annual Parish Meeting, will be my last as Chair of the Parish Council.   As I indicated at last year’s election, I have served now for over 20 years, and it is time for a change.  I must thank those many members of the Parish who have been so supportive over the period, and all those who have served with me on the Council.


Mike Hardingham, Chair, March 2022
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